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R O C K Y  P O I N T  T A K E S  R A C H E L ’ S  C H A L L E N G E  
“People will never know how far a little kindness will go,” said Rachel Joy Scott in a jour-

nal found after her death in the Columbine (CO) High School tragedy. “Compassion is the 
greatest form of love humans have to offer. You may just start a chain reaction.” 

Those words were made clear in a presentation made by Rachel’s sister, Dana, entitled 
Rachel's Challenge. It was shown to students and parents as a joint venture between 
Rocky Point Middle and High Schools. The purpose of the emotional fifty-five minute pro-
gram about Rachel Scott, the first victim of the violence that erupted on April 20, 1999, 
was to motivate and equip students to embrace new values of kindness and compassion 
that replace fear and violence in schools. 

Since the tragedy, Rachel’s story and examples of kindness and compassion have in-
spired millions of people around the world. These traits, coupled with the contents of her 
six diaries, formed the foundation for one of the most life-changing school programs in 
America. 

Dana Scott told the remarkable story of Rachel’s life, while using video clips, still pic-
tures, and sound bytes throughout the presentation. Rachel's diaries and her acts of kind-
ness toward four groups—handicapped students, racially diverse students, new students, 
and those picked on by    others— at Columbine provide specific challenges that will moti-
vate students to imitate her actions.  

The five challenges are 1 - Eliminate prejudice in your life; 2 - Consider your influences; 
3 - Keep a diary to reflect on your life; 4 - Believe that what you say impacts others; 5 - 
Don’t take for granted those in your life that you love the most. “Don’t let your    character 
change color with your environment,” Rachel said in an undated letter to her cousin. “Find 
out who you are and let it stay its true color.” With over three hundred fifty people in atten-
dance, the presentation had the largest audience for a presentation of its kind.  
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Over the summer, Rocky Point senior Ian Czekala participated in an eight-week science research    
program at the Brookhaven National Laboratory. Ian worked with the Instrumentation Division       
designing a new type of electronic thermometer to be used on the Large Synoptic Survey Telescope 
(LSST) that will be used to explore the deepest parts of the universe 
Throughout his years at Rocky Point, Ian has participated in the Science Olympiad and has achieved 
perfect scores on the Physics Regents, A.P. Physics exam and the Physics SAT. He is an  active mem-
ber of the music and athletic departments and plans on pursuing a career in the sciences while at-
tending college. In his published findings, Ian wrote, “First, cost-effective, accurate temperature 
measurement is possible (however) the Resistance Temperature Detector (RTD) was incredibly small, 
and as a result, excessive movement of the leads during soldering caused metal fatigue, and ended 
up snapping the leads off the RTD, rendering it useless. Fortunately we had spares, and were able to 
continue. Additionally, the insulated cable we used in testing the RTD did not withstand high tempera-
tures (above 70 º C). The insulation melted off the wires,  causing a short. The wire had to be re-
placed.” Congratulations on your hard work, Ian! 



Rocky Point’s Eagle Marching 
Band performed for its largest audi-
ence to date when it led 200,000 
Union members in the New York 
City Labor Day Parade on Septem-
ber 10th. “We were prepared to 
march once, but were asked to 
march twice,” said Band Director 
John Gallagher. “We arrived in the 
city with enough time to spare and 
were on our way to meet the group 
with which we were scheduled to 
march, when we were approached 
to lead the parade as well.” Staff 
members assisted in lining the  
students up in a timely fashion, the  
students got into position and led 
the parade that began at 11 a.m. 
When the band members reached 
the end of the parade, they 
boarded buses and returned to the 
beginning to march through it 
again. “The kids made us proud. 
They always do what is asked of 
them,” Mr. Gallagher said.  
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School Community Will Join Together to Make Music  
for Hurricane Relief 

Over forty fifth graders got a head start on their instrumental music educa-
tion by participating in the District’s inaugural Summer Instrumental Music 
Program this past July. Throughout the three and a half week session, stu-
dents learned the basics of their instrument, rhythm, note reading and overall 
musicianship and capped it off with a “Standing Room Only” concert in the 
high school band room. “Our staff is very proud of our new students and we 
welcome them into our program this year,” said John Gallagher, Music Depart-
ment Chairperson. “We look forward to the development of their talent and 
building on the program’s success next summer.”  

The District’s Choral program held its second annual Vocal Workshop. For 
five days in August, JAE was the site of two choral workshops: one for stu-
dents  entering grades four and five, the other for students entering grades six 
through eight. The students sang songs, participated in creative movement, 
worked on rhythmic and melodic notation, improvised on recorders, and per-
formed on Orff classroom instruments. 

The workshop culminated in a concert on the final day and provided the stu-
dents the opportunity to perform the songs they learned in front of family and 
friends. Additionally, through various activities, instructor Craig Knapp and the 
students instructed the parents and offered them an inside perspective on 
musical techniques such as conducting. 

Nine songs were performed, including The Beatles’ "Dear Prudence," as well 
as "Buy Me Chocolate," "I'm Gonna Sing," "The Follow Your Own Instructions 
Canon," "Joe Turner Blues," and "Delta Dawn."  

 

We are all familiar with the high level of talent and dedication shown by our teachers. However,  we didn’t know how musically talented 
many teachers outside of the music department are. Approximately twenty-five Rocky Point educators have come together to create a 
Faculty Jazz Ensemble to be featured at an October 28th benefit concert at Rocky Point High School. Entitled An Evening of American 
Jazz, the event will begin at 7:00 p.m. and benefit hurricane relief efforts of the American Red Cross. The faculty ensemble will perform in 
addition to several student  ensembles from both the middle and high schools. 

“Teachers responded to a mass e-mail asking for their donation of time and talent for this project,” said John J. Gallagher, Music      
Department Chairperson. “We didn’t realize the musical abilities that exist outside of our own department!” 

Look for the following teachers performing in the ensemble: District music teachers Amy Schecher, trombone; saxophonists Kelly 
Beery and Heidi Milligan, bassist Guy Thillet, pianist Sara Ruggiero, trumpeter Vincent Ragona, guitarist David Ventura, and student 
teacher and percussionist Bryan Crockett.  

Teachers outside of the music department include flautists Kristie Jackson and Danielle Rink, Sixth Grade Literacy teachers, and Nyree 
Meadows, High School Social Studies teacher; clarinetists Jessica Cox, Sixth Grade Literacy teacher and Marjorie Fischer, High School 
Language teacher; saxophonist Seth Meier, High School Art teacher; trumpeter Anthony Nobre, High School Science teacher; drummer 
Dennis Desmond, JAE Elementary teacher, and guitarist Joe Spina, District Communications Coordinator. There will also be some special 
guests added to the ensemble. We’ll see you at the concert! 

Rocky Point High School has recently instituted an Art Student of the Month program which will highlight one student each month and 
display her/his work in the high school main office. This month’s honoree is Amanda Campbell shown here with some of her many high 
school art projects. The art department is very proud of Amanda’s dedication to the discipline of art and congratulates and thanks her for 
enriching our lives. 

 

A R T  S T U D E N T  O F  T H E  M O N T H  



Alumni and current students filled the areas 
around Rocky Point High School for the 2005 Home-
coming Festivities. The second-annual Homecoming 
Parade began what was to be a most successful day 
for our athletic teams. The parade was led by the 
first Grand Marshall, former superintendent of 
schools James J. Gerardi, and the first Homecoming 
King and Queen,  Michael Nash and Lea Santini. 
The parade was rounded off with performances by 
the High School Marching Band, varsity and junior 
varsity cheerleaders, and floats representing each 
class. The highlight of the day was the varsity     
football team’s victory over Smithtown East High 
School by a score of 47 to 14.  

Winning scores from the other victorious teams      
include: Varsity Boys Soccer 1-0 vs. Harborfields; 
Varsity Girls Soccer  3-0 over Miller Place; Varsity 
Field Hockey   1-0 over Hampton Bays; JV Boys Soc-
cer 3-2 over          Harborfields; JV Girls Soccer RP 3-
1 over  Miller Place in overtime; and JV Football 52-
27 over Smithtown East. 
 

 

R O C K Y  P O I N T ’ S  V I C T O R I O U S  
H O M E C O M I N G  W E E K E N D  
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Sen. Kenneth LaValle has secured $50,000 to assist the Rocky Point 
School District in reducing the tax impact resulting from properties      
previously removed from the tax rolls.  These new funds are separate and 
apart from allocations provided through the state aid formula and are 
used to help reduce the tax rate. 

C L A S S  O F  2 0 0 5  P R O F I L E  

The Class of 2005 graduated 203 students. Ninety-two percent of the 
graduates pursued further education as follows: 
                           Number of students                Percent of class 
 
4-year college                         100                                           50.0% 
2-year college                           77                                           38.0% 
Employment                             15                                              7.5% 
Technical                                    8                                               4.0% 
Military                                        3                                                 .5% 

 
Diploma Breakdown 

Regents Diplomas                                                                     46.0% 
Advanced Regents Diploma                                                     30.0% 
Advanced Regents Diploma with Honors                               11.0% 
Local Diplomas                                                                           10.5% 
Regents with Honors                                                                   1.5% 
IEP Diplomas                                                                                1.0% 
 

It is my pleasure to welcome you to a new school year as the Superintendent of the Rocky Point School District.  I am happy to report 
that the opening of school went very smoothly, buildings were gleaming, buses were off to a successful start, and all staff and students 
have settled easily back into the school routine.  The new school year brings additional challenges with the first  implementation of 3-8 
testing in English Language Arts and Mathematics. To prepare for the new changes in testing, teachers and administrators attended 
planning  workshops and began realigning the curriculum. 

Continued staff development in the areas of ELA and Math will be the focus for the 2005/06 school year. Teachers and administra-
tors will be attending  training this fall to prepare for the administration and scoring of these exams. Students will be taking the state 
assessments during the week of January 9, 2006 for English Language Arts. Math will be administered in March.  For further informa-
tion, The Grades 3-8 Testing Program in English Language Arts and Mathematics - A Parent's Guide, can be viewed at: www.emsc33.
nysed.gov/3-8/. 

To increase communication within the community and to encourage dialogue in an informal setting about the many  mandates from 
the State and Federal government, I will host two Superintendent Forums this year. The first forum will be held at the Middle School 
Library on Thursday November 3, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. The topic will be testing in grades three through eight, accountability concerns and 
other mandates that impact instructional and  financial decisions.   

 Have a successful school year and I look forward to seeing you on the 3rd of November.  
 



In July, Ms. Susan Wilson, business teacher and editor of the district’s webpage, www.rockypointschools.org, 
received word that the site had been awarded the Newsday.com "Cool Site" award. “We are excited to be recog-
nized for our commitment to school-home-community communication,” Ms. Wilson said. “We find it to be an in-
valuable tool to communicate to our parents, students and community all of the goings-on in the district.” On its 
site, Newsday reported the following: 

 “The Rocky Point School District Web Site offers visitors the latest news and announcement links right on the 
home page. Updated throughout the summer, it's a great resource for teachers, students, parents and commu-
nity residents. Some of our favorite offerings are the Summer Reading Tree Program where students and par-
ents can find recommended reading that's rated easy, average, challenging. The program culminates with a 
Summer Readers' Social. You can also find information on an Instrumental Music Program, Community Educa-
tion, a Field Hockey Clinic and more.” 

Parents are now able to view teachers’ E-Boards from the website as well. This is a new way for teachers to 
communicate directly with parents by listing homework, testing dates, and athletic and musical events. 
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D I S T R I C T  W E B S I T E  W I N S  N E W S DAY  C O O L  S I T E  A WA R D   

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  &  D AT E S  

 
 

O C T O B E R  2 4 — B O A R D  O F  E D U C A T I O N  M E E T I N G  
O C T O B E R  2 7 — F J C  G O O D  C H A R A C T E R  P A R A D E  

O C T O B E R  2 8 — B E N E F I T  J A Z Z  C O N C E R T   
 

N O V E M B E R  8 ,  1 1 — S C H O O L S  C L O S E D  
N O V E M B E R  9 — E N D  O F  F I R S T  M A R K I N G  P E R I O D  G R A D E S  6 — 1 2  

N O V E M B E R  2 4 ,  2 5 — S C H O O L S  C L O S E D  
N O V E M B E R  2 8 — B O A R D  O F  E D U C A T I O N  M E E T I N G  

 
D E C E M B E R  1 3 — J A E  H O L I D A Y  C O N C E R T  

D E C E M B E R  1 4 ,  1 5 — M I D D L E  S C H O O L  H O L I D A Y  C O N C E R T S  
D E C E M B E R  1 9 — B O A R D  O F  E D U C A T I O N  M E E T I N G  

D E C E M B E R  2 2 — H I G H  S C H O O L  H O L I D A Y  C O N C E R T  ( C H A N G E  F R O M  C A L E N D A R  D A T E )  
D E C E M B E R  2 6 — J A N U A R Y  2 — S C H O O L S  C L O S E D  

 

On Monday, September 26, Rocky Point High School’s Sports & Entertainment Marketing class welcomed 
guest speaker Dr. Marilyn J. Mather of Dowling College.  

Dr. Mather, Associate Professor of the Sport Management and Physical   Education Program at Dowling, spoke 
about her career and the road that she traveled to get to her current position. She discussed in detail the two 
exciting sports management positions she has held, College Athletic Director & Coach and League Commis-
sioner.  

Dr. Mather’s travels took her to Greece to present papers at the 2004      Pre-Olympic Congress as well as the  
International Women in Sport Congress in Portugal.  While in Greece, she was treated to a little bit of Olympic 
history and learned about the stadium design that dates to 776 BC.  It was clear from Dr. Mather’s visit that the 
fields of sports management and sports marketing are an excellent career path for both men and women with a 
passion for the game! 

S P O R T S  A N D  E N T E R T A I N M E N T  M A R K E T I N G  S T U D E N T S  
W E L C O M E  G U E S T  S P E A K E R  
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Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 
 
The Rocky Point Union Free School District, Rocky Point, New York, hereby 

gives notice that it does not discriminate on the basis of handicap in violation 
of Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973.  The District further gives 
notice that it does not discriminate on the basis of handicap in admission or 
access to its programs and activities, including vocational education pro-
grams.  No person shall be denied employment solely because of any physical, 
mental or medical impairment, which is unrelated to the person’s ability to 
engage in the activities involved in the job for which application has been 
made.  Inquiries concerning his policy may be referred to Lynn Ricca,   Section 
504 Coordinator, 170 Route 25A, Rocky Point, New York, or by phone at   
744-1600 ext. 2244. 

 

Special Education in Rocky Point 
 

The Rocky Point Union Free School District provides a free and appropriate 
public education to those students with disabilities through age 21.  The   
Committee on Special Education, a multi-disciplinary team, evaluates each 
student individually.  It is their responsibility to develop an Individualized    
Educational Program (IEP) if the student is found to be disabled.  A continuum 
of services is provided to meet the special needs of these students.  Services 
may include related services, inclusion classes, resource room, and/or self-
contained classes.  For further information, please call the Special Education 
Office at 744-1600, ext. 2722. 
 

If you suspect that your child has an educational disability and may need 
the provision of special education services and/or programs, you must notify 
in writing, either the Special Education Office at 170 Route 25A, Rocky Point, 
New York (744-1600 ext. 2722) or your child’s building principal. If you      
suspect that your preschool child has an educational disability and may need 
the provision of special education services and/or programs, you must notify 
in writing, the Preschool Special Education Office at 170 Route 25A, Rocky 
Point, New York (744-1600 ext. 2244). 

C O U N T Y  R E C O G N I Z E S  M I D D L E  S C H O O L   
C H A R A C T E R  E D U C A T I O N  P R O G R A M  

Special Education Information 

T E A C H E R  Q UA L I F I C A T I O N S  

Holocaust survivor and author 
Marion  Blumenthal Lazan present 
a session to our students, the       
Suffolk County Interfaith Anti-Bias 
Task Force recognized Rocky Point 
Middle School at an awards      
reception in Hauppauge on May 
26th. Dr.  Joseph Tanen Centa-
more, Middle School Principal, was     
presented with the award. 

As a tribute to Mrs. Lazan, 
twenty-four eighth grade students 
created the “Tolerance and     
Kindness Quilt,” that currently 
hangs in the Middle School Lobby. 
It depicts images and words that 
defined those terms for them.  

Second Step is a research-based, 
skill development program for         
children in grades Pre-K through nine. 
It addresses the urgent need for     
students to learn positive social skills 
which focus on empathy, anger      
management, impulse control and 
problem solving.  

The program has received the   
highest ranking for a violence         
prevention program by the U. S.      
Department of Education, Office of 
Safe and Drug-Free Schools, and     
satisfies requirements set by the New 
York State Department of Education 
for a character education program.  

Because of the Middle School’s   
implementation of the program and its 
promotion of tolerance by having  

N E W  Y E A R ,  N E W  F A C E S  
The start to the 2005-2006 school year was a success. 

New kindergarteners began their school careers, incoming 
sixth and ninth graders entered new buildings, and the Class 
of 2005 is eagerly awaiting graduation! In addition to new 
students and experiences, the Rocky Point School District  
welcomed teachers new to the Rocky Point School District.  

Teachers new to FJC include Kelly Bernstein, Special Edu-
cation; Keith Furin, General Elementary; Jessica Lukas, Special 
Education; Heidi Milligan, Music; David Ventura, Music. At JAE, 
we welcome Mara Lopez,  Monique Safina, and Laurie Varriale. 
The Middle School welcomes Joselle Cespe, Special Education; 
Sandra Ortega-Lydic, Spanish; and Laura Venugopalan, 
French. New to Rocky Point High School are Keith Colontropo, 
English and Special Education; Mike Conlon, Guidance Coun-
selor; Laura Flanagan, ESL; Don Kazmark and Michael Donald 
III, Social Studies. 

Teachers new to the Rocky Point School District prepare for the 
school year at the New Teacher Orientation Session in September. 

In accordance with the Federal No Child Left Behind Act of 
2001, parents and guardians have the right to request infor-
mation about the professional qualifications of their child’s 
(children’s) classroom teachers. Specifically, parents have the 
right to request the following information concerning teachers: 
 

Whether the teacher has met New York State qualifications 
and licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject areas he 
or she teaches; 
 

Whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or other 
provisional status under which state qualification or licensing 
criteria have been waived;  

 
The teacher’s college major; whether the teacher has any 

advanced degrees and, if so, the subject of those degrees; 
 
If a child receives services from instructional assistants or 

paraprofessionals, the qualifications of those individuals.  
 

Requests to receive any of the above information may be 
sent, in writing, to Sherry J. Alessandro, Assistant Superinten-
dent for Human Resources and Administration. All requests 
will be honored in a timely manner. 



In August, sixteen singers from the fourth and fifth grades of the Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate 
School performed in the Fourth Annual NY/ACDA Elementary Children's Honors Choir at the NYSSMA  
Summer Music Conference in Buffalo, NY. 

Being selected to perform in the NY/ACDA Elementary Children's Honors Choir recognizes these 
students as top singers from elementary schools throughout New York State. All of these students 
performed in the JAE Fourth and Fifth Grade Intermediate Chorus, and each of the fifth grade       
students sang with the Fifth Grade Select Chorus, “The High Notes”. Additionally, they were the only 
students in Suffolk County to be selected for this prestigious honor.  

The students include: Jessica Barber, Jennifer Blakley, Lauren Blume, Amanda Brooks, Brittany 
Bua, Amy Hohowski, Elizabeth Johannesen, Amanda Lee, Katelyn Ann Leyva, Victoria Robinson,   
Cynthia Russell, Amanda Sanchez, Stephanie Savage, Jason Squatriglia, Megan Viglione, and    
Chadé Walker. 

The students were nominated and recommended by JAE Music Teacher and Choral Director Mr. 
Craig B. Knapp. As a member of the American Choral Directors Association, Mr. Knapp received 
nomination information in January of 2005 and submitted full recommendation letters on behalf of 
each student. Mr. Knapp also included in his recommendations the 2004-rating sheet from the 
NYSSMA Solo Evaluation Festival, where all of his fourth graders received perfect scores of 28.     
Students were also nominated based on their work ethic, musicianship, level of commitment,       
dedication, ability to concentrate and talent.  

The students joined approximately eighty-five other students from various schools in New York 
State to perform in the Honors Choir under the direction of Emily Ellsworth, recognized as a leader in 
the field of youth chorus directors. Ms. Ellsworth has served as Artistic Director of the renowned Glen 
Ellyn Children's Chorus outside of Chicago, IL since 1996. Ms. Ellsworth has over twenty years of   
college teaching experience as a music faculty member of the College of DuPage in Illinois, St.      
Andrews College in North Carolina, and the University of Southern California. She has served on the 
Music Panel for the National Endowment for the Arts, is the editor of Boosey & Hawkes' Opera    
Workshop Series and maintains an active schedule as guest clinician/conductor at various         
workshops and festivals throughout the United States, Ireland and South America. 

The New York State Lottery, and a partnership between Dowling College and 
News 12 Long    Island each promote the jobs that educators do. Teachers on 
Long Island are among the best in the world, and over the summer, two of our 
teachers, Ms. Sherin Shanahan and Mr. Craig Knapp received their honors. Ms. 
Shanahan, high school special education teacher was selected by the New York 
State Lottery Commission as Educator of the Week, while Mr. Knapp, music 
teacher at the Joseph A. Edgar Elementary School, was selected by Dowling Col-
lege and News 12 as Educator of the Month for October. A nomination co-written 
for Ms. Shanahan by High School Principal William B. Caulfield stated “she chal-
lenges students to be successful at the mainstream work they are given in class. 
She is adamant that her students not give up in what could be challenging, if not 
outright difficult classes.” For Mr. Knapp, JAE  Assistant Principal Kenneth C. 
Crawford, wrote “In and out of class, Mr. Knapp’s attributes are outstanding. He 
is truly a dedicated teacher. He  constantly goes above and beyond his duties, is 
a hard-working member of the staff and truly deserves this honor.” 
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JAE  S T U D E N T S  P E R F O R M  W I T H   
N E W  YO R K  C H A P T E R  O F   

A M E R I C A N  C H O R A L  D I R E C T O R S  
A S S O C I A T I O N  C H O R U S  

R O C K Y  P O I N T  B OA S T S  T W O  T O P  E D U C A T O R S  

Computers Help 
First Graders 
Learn Math 

Recently, students in Miss 
Vitale's First Grade Class at 
the Frank J. Carasiti Elemen-
tary School used technology to 
help them learn math. Ms. 
Jennifer Meschi, Technology             
Integration Specialist, taught a  
pattern math lesson utilizing 
Kidspiration software and the 
SmartBoard. The students 
completed the lesson by     
creating their own pattern in 
Kidspiration on computers in 
the classroom. 
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M I D D L E  S C H O O L  
R E C O G N I Z E S  

C O N S T I T U T I O N  D A Y  

Middle School Receives Designations from County and State 

Late last academic year, Middle School Principal Dr. Joseph Centamore nominated Tyler Bittner to join 200 middle school students 
from around the United States, to participate in a ten-day National Young Leaders Conference in Washington, D.C., themed The Legacy of 
American Leadership. The conference introduces young people to the rich tradition of leadership throughout American history, while 
helping them develop their own leadership skills. Tyler had solicited local businesses to help him raise a little over two hundred dollars 
towards the trip.  

 
During the program, Tyler took part in educational activities and  presentations, as well as meetings with elected officials and key staff       

members from Congress on Capitol Hill. He was also able to visit historical sites including Colonial Williamsburg, the National Museum of 
American History and area monuments and memorials including the Pentagon. Of the 200 students in Tyler’s cohort, he was one of 
twenty-four selected to tour the Pentagon. 

 
“We are very proud of Tyler and his accomplishments,” said Dr. Centamore. “He learned a lot in Washington and I’m sure he will con-

tinue to make his parents, his school and his community very proud .” 

M R .  B I T T N E R  G O E S  T O  W A S H I N G T O N  

On Friday, September 16th, students 
at Rocky Point Middle School were read a 
passage describing Constitution Day.  
Teachers read aloud a description of the 
creation of the Preamble to the United 
States Constitution. A Federal mandate 
designated September 17th as           
Constitution Day. 

Preamble to the United 
States Constitution 

 

We, the people of the United States, in 
order to form a more perfect Union,     
establish justice, insure domestic tranquil-
ity, provide for the common defense, pro-
mote the general welfare, and secure the 
blessings of liberty to ourselves and to our 
posterity, do ordain this Constitution for 
the United States of America. 

On September 17, 1787, the 55         
delegates to the Constitutional Convention 
held their final meeting. Only one item of 
business  occupied the agenda that day, to 
sign the Constitution of the United States of 
America.  After being signed in September of 
1787, Congress sent printed copies of the         
Constitution to the State Legislatures for   
ratification.  By June 21, 1788, nine states 
had approved it, finally forming "a more   
perfect Union."  

Rocky Point Middle School, entering into its fourth year, has been recognized for both its character and achievement by Suffolk County 
and New York State. On May 26th, the school was honored as one of the recipients of the 2005 Suffolk County Anti-Bias Award for      
leadership in promoting racial and ethnic harmony through our work with violence/bully prevention and promoting tolerance. Then, on 
June 30th, the New York State Education Department announced that the school earned recognition as a High Performing/Gap Closing 
School District for the 2003-2004 school year. A total of 47 public school districts received this designation. These schools and districts 
were recognized because they fulfilled requirements of the No Child Left Behind Act by meeting all applicable State standards for English 
and math during the 2003-2004 school year. Moreover, they made Adequate Yearly Progress in English, math, science and the gradua-
tion rate for two consecutive years. We are all very proud of our student body and staff for these outstanding accomplishments. 

Middle School Offers New Club 
This year, the Rocky Point Middle School is offering many exciting new clubs. The Video Club will meet on Wednesdays after school for 

the first half of the year. Beginning in January, the club will meet in the morning before school. The plan to switch club times is due to the 
efforts of moderators Mark Moorman and James Harris to meet their own end of the year goal of broadcasting the morning                  
announcements live over a video feed into every Middle School classroom. Another goal is to create a monthly video highlight film of the 
"happenings" in the Middle School. During lunch periods, it will be broadcast onto a television monitor in the student dining. For more 
information, parents are encouraged to contact Mr. Moorman or Mr. Harris directly at 744-1600 x2522. 
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J A Z Z  C O N C E R T  F O R  H U R R I C A N E  R E L I E F  

The Rocky Point School District will host An Evening of American Jazz on Friday evening, October 
28th at 7:30 p.m. in the high school auditorium. The event is being held to benefit relief efforts from 
Hurricane Katrina. The suggested donation for admission of between $2 and $5 will be donated to 
the American Red Cross.  Special guests will join our student ensembles in performing music of the 
dixieland and swing genres. A special faculty ensemble has also been created for this event. 

“Our students and staff wanted to help the victims of Hurricane Katrina and we thought having a 
concert to honor the birthplace of jazz was the perfect way to do so,” said Dr. Carla D’Ambrosio,  
Superintendent of Schools.  

For more information, please contact John J. Gallagher, Music Department Chairperson, at         
744-1600 ext. 2519, or visit the District’s website at www.rockypointschools.org. 
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D I S T R I C T  M I S S I O N  S T A T E M E N T  

The mission of the Rocky Point Union Free School District is to develop each child’s full potential 
in a nurturing and supportive student-centered environment that will promote a foundation for     
lifelong learning. 


